Proposal to Amend USG Faculty Council Bylaws to ensure sector representation on the Executive Committee 

The members of the University System of Georgia Faculty Council (USGFC) Bylaws, Statutes, & Administrative committee (the “Committee”) met at the USGFC Spring 2022 meeting and recommended to the Executive Committee that the following amendment be made to the bylaws. The Executive Committee agreed with that recommendation and a copy of the proposed amendment was provided to members of the USG Faculty Council more than 30 days before October 21, 2022. 

The proposed amendment reads as follows: 

WHEREAS, the bylaws define the USGFC Executive Committee as comprising the officers of the USGFC as specified in bylaw IV.2.

WHEREAS, the officers of the USGFC may not include a representative from each of USG’s institutional sectors.

WHEREAS, inclusion of a representative from each of the institutional sectors would broaden the perspective of the Executive Committee and allow it to more fully represent the views of the USGFC as a whole.

THEREFORE, bylaw IV.2 shall be amended to ensure representation on the Executive Committee of at least one member from each of USG’s institutional sectors, as follows: 

IV.2. Officers and Executive Committee.
The officers of the USGFC shall be a Chair, a Chair-Elect, a Past-Chair, a Secretary/Treasurer, a Parliamentarian, and an Information Technology (IT) Coordinator. The USGFC Chair may not also serve as an Institutional Representative; other officers may, but are not required to, also serve as Institutional Representatives. No individual may simultaneously serve in multiple officer positions. Collectively, the officers comprise the Executive Committee of the USGFC. To the extent an institutional sector is not represented among the elected USGFC officers, the institutional representatives from that sector shall select from among themselves a representative who will serve as a member of the Executive Committee.


